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Minutes of Meeting, 2 May 2012
The meeting was held at the ColoRODans clubhouse, 209 Kimbark St., Longmont Colorado.  Ed Barens of the ColoRODans welcomed everyone and introduced the ColoRODans hosts for the meeting.

The meeting was called to order by the president, Dick Thompson, at 7:33 pm. Officers present were Dick Thompson, president; Gary Canady, 1st vice president; Dick Fritz, secretary; and Tom Kay, treasurer, eventually. Tom got caught in traffic.  38 member clubs were represented.  Guests and new representatives were introduced.
Legislative issues:  Leo Boyle noted that Terry Campbell of the ColoRODans was a fellow lobbyist at the statehouse.  Leo reported that issues we (CCCC) had had with several bills have been resolved and we have come out unscathed this year. The 2012 legislative session will conclude on May 9th.  We have had success because we have good relations with many legislators, but there will be many new legislators after the November elections.  Leo urged that our members capitalize on the PR value of getting to know candidates, providing cars for parades when asked.  It helps to make car clubs and the hobby visible.  Marsha Looper, a representative from southern Colorado has helped carry legislation for us but due to redistricting will be in a primary contest with another well established representative. At least 31 current legislators will not be returning in 2013.  Greg Akiyama requested a list of legislators that have assisted the hobby, such as the automotive caucus list that SEMA has compiled on the national level.
Minutes of the April 4th meeting were approved as published.
Treasurer’s Report:  Tom Kay provided the following balances as of the end of April:

 

ASSETS:

Operating Account:

  $1561.16

Govt.Relations Account:
    6718.00

Swap Meet Account:

  11754.11

2012 Swap Meet pre-reg: 
      210.00               

Cruise account:


    6643.47

Accounts total=                          $ 26886.74   (in checking account)


LIABILITIES:


Swap Meet Pre-Reg.:

     $210.00


NET WORTH =   
$ 26676.14
Income tax returns have been filed, with payments of $671.86 to the federal and $207 to the state.

Fifty one clubs are current on their memberships.  The Treasurer’s Report was approved as presented. 
Name Badges: Roger Zaner presented a sample of a name badge that can be obtained from a company (Right Impressions) in Kimball Nebraska.  The badges, which would have the CCCC logo and the club and representative name, would cost about $3.25 with a pin back or $4.50 with the magnetic back. After discussion about this and other options it was moved, seconded, and approved unanimously that we obtain badges from Right Impressions.  Costs of the badges are part of club dues and no additional payment is needed. 
Dickensheet Specialty & Collector Car Auction (May 11-12): CCCC will have a booth, shared with Gary George of Appraisals by George, at this event at the National Western Complex in Denver.  The booth will promote the CCCC cruises and the Front Range Airport Show and Swap Meet.  Contact Dick Thompson if you can help.
Colfax Marathon (May 20th): Organizers of the Denver Marathon have requested that car clubs provide vehicles to display at eight locations along the route. We need more cars!  Vehicles should be in place by 6 am and the marathon is over by noon. Breakfast and lunch (lunch at City Park, with reserved parking) may be provided.   If you can help, call Dick Thompson (303-699-4819) or CCCC at 303-752-6755.

Heart Walk (June 2nd):  Fund raiser for the Heart Association will involve 5k and 1 mile walks; CCCC intends to have a Dick Adams Memorial team.  Start location is the Denver Performing Arts Center.

Havana Cruise (June 16): Sites for stops along Havana are the Stampede restaurant, Gibby’s, Gardens on Havana, Havana Machine / Colpar Hobbies, and Mike Naughton Ford.  Volunteers get free food at the VIP dinner on June 15, quarter page ad in the program, T-shirt (need sizes to order), and other freebies. Poker run prize will be a 5 day cruise.   
Swap Meet in conjunction with the Front Range Airport Vintage Aircraft and Car Show (August 18):  Roger Zaner distributed volunteer worker signup sheets.  Workers get a free breakfast and free lunch, and clubs that provide workers share in the profits of the event.  Vendor move-in will begin at noon on Friday, August 17.  Clubs are urged to consider having a swap space to sell parts and welcome potential members. Workers will be needed for registration, traffic and parking, and clean up.  We are considering having a vintage car auction later in the afternoon, using one of the Front Range Airport hangars.  There will of course also be the car show and air show on that day.
Collector Vehicle Guidelines booklet: Harold Naber with John Mack discussed the guidelines summarizing collector vehicle titling, registration (licenses), and use policies in the Colorado Revised Statutes (CRS) that are now available on line at the CCCC web site (click on the Colorado flag).  Printed copies were distributed to reps in attendance.  This is current as of the 2011 legislative session and future guidelines will be issued to reflect new rules.  Harold reminded people to not “overtalk” when applying for Horseless Carriage, Collector Series, Year-of-Manufacture, or Rebuilders titles.  Supply just the necessary details.  
Colorado Collector Car News:  Editor and publisher Greg Akiyama noted that some requests to be added to the distribution are made difficult by unintelligible email addresses.  (The CCCC secretary has the same problem with renewal information).Please print clearly !  Greg needs the support of individuals, club, and advertisers.  To receive the CCCN (free by email), contact gakiyama@earthlink.net .  To publicize your club and its events, send information to Greg.
Clubs that have not yet renewed for 2012 include AACA Rocky Mtn. Region, Ye Olde Auto Club, Early Mustang Club, FOMOCO owners club, Rocky Mtn. Jaguar Club, Cadillac LaSalle Club, Rocky Mtn. Classic Chevy Club, Pikes Peak Corvair Club, High Plains Nash Club, Rocky Mtn. Packards, Denver Roadster Club, Tri-Lake Cruisers, HVTA Colorado Intermountain Chapter.
Next meeting (June 6th):  Note new location: Havana Machine Shop, 850 S. Havana in Aurora.
The On Havana Business Improvement District (BID) will sponsor the room as well as coffee and cookies. There may be a Cruzin Havana Planning Meeting at 6 pm, with the regular meeting starting at 7:30.  Show up early and you get a tour of the machine shop.
Meeting was adjourned at 8:56 pm.   
Respectfully submitted, Richard Fritz, secretary
Upcoming events:
May 11-12: Dickensheet (potential CCCC sponsor) specialty car auction, Natl.Western Complex, Denver
May 12: ColoRODans Spring Cruise on Main St., Longmont. Ed Berans, 303-651-7238

May 19: Canon City, Antique & Special Interest Car Show (Abbey Show) Ralph Kunselman, 719-275-3561.

May 19: Thorntonfest 2012 Car Show, Mile Hi Cruisers & AMC club. 303-657-2903.

May 20:  Colfax Marathon, Denver.  Dick Thompson for details.

May 20:  Volkswagens on the Green, JeffCo Fairgrounds.  303-288-4480.

May 28: Memorial Day Car Show, Applebees, 10625 W. Colfax, Lakewood
June 2: Heart Walk in Denver.  We plan to have a Dick Adams Memorial Team.

June 3: Denver – Brighton Run (Rossi Tour), Ted Rossi, 1325 W.148th Ave., Westminster 80023.

June 8-10: MGCC 60th Annual Rallye Glenwood Springs.  www.mgcc.org or 303-985-2763.

June 16: Cruzin’ Havana, CCCC and Havana BID, CCCC: 303-752-6755.

July 14: Conifer, Mtn. Rendezvous Car Show, Chassis Lassies: 303-680-0516.
July 20-21: Green Mountain Falls, Thin Air Nats, Colo.Spgs.Rod & Custom, 719-210-0013
July 21: All Fords event at Colorado National Speedway

July 27-29: ColoRODans 42nd Annual Rod Festival, Longmont. www.ColoRODans.org.

For more details, check The Latest Scoop or the CCCC website (collectorcarcouncil.com).
Special Notice:
The CCCC website has updated the club information pages.  Please check your club’s listing and note any changes needed.  Any corrections should be sent to Dave Guerie who updates the CCCC website: Dave@dreamerstudios.com . 
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